RESOLUTION 22-39

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF MARCO ISLAND, FLORIDA, AUTHORIZING
THROUGH DECEMBER 28, 2022, THE TEMPORARY
LIMITED WAIVER OF HURRICANE IAN RELATED CITY
BUILDING PERMIT FEES, IN RESIDENTIAL AND
COMMERCIAL ZONING DISTRICTS FOR REPAIRING
OR REPLACING ROOFS, SCREENED ENCLOSURES,
FENCING, HVAC AND ELECTRICAL SYSTEMS,
SWIMMING POOL SYSTEMS, MARINE STRUCTURES,
AND SOLAR COLLECTORS; AND PROVIDING FOR AN
EFFECTIVE DATE.

WHEREAS, due to damages caused by Hurricane lan on September 28,
2022, City Council has determined that it is in the best interest of the public, and
the health, safety, and welfare of citizens, to authorize a temporary limited waiver
of City building permit fees for Hurricane lan related repair or replacement of roofs,
screened enclosures, fencing, HVAC and electrical systems, swimming pool
systems, marine structures, and solar collectors; and

WHEREAS, this temporary limited waiver is only applicable to the collection of
City Building permit fees, and does not relinquish the requirement that permits for
repair and/or replacement must be applied for by the applicant and issued by the
Building Department, nor does it apply to state and county fees; and

WHEREAS, City Council wishes to authorize the temporary waiver through
December 28, 2022; and

WHEREAS, City Council does hereby find that the adoption of this Resolution
is in the best interest of the City of Marco Island.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Marco
Island, Florida that:

Section 1. The above recitals are true and correct and incorporated herein.

Section 2. The Marco Island City Council approves the temporary limited waiver
of Hurricane lan related City building permit fees, in both Residential
and Commercial zoning districts, for repairing or replacing roofs,
screened enclosures, fencing, HVAC and electrical systems,
swimming pool systems, marine structures, and solar collectors;
through December 28, 2022.



Section 3. This Resolution shall take effect immediately upon its adoption and
apply to permit applications filed with the City Building Department from
October 1, 2022 through December 28, 2022.

Passed in open and regular session of the City Council of the City of Marco Island,
Florida, this 17t day of October 2022.
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Michael J. Sheffield, City Clerk

Amj\as to fo 'rldlﬂal sufficiency:
L AT

Alan L. Gabriel, City Attorney




